AEC information to the peer review team      



16/07/2013
Taiwan’s transparency actions performed in the course of the Stress Test
In the wake of the Fukushima accident in Japan on March 11, 2011, Taiwan’s nuclear regulator Atomic Energy Council, or AEC in short, launched the safety re-assessment of all three operating nuclear power plants (NPPs) at Chinshan, Kuosheng, Maanshan and new build at Lungmen. From March 2011, AEC has posted related information onto its website (www.aec.gov.tw) and the public can access it through “Safety Re-assessment of the NPPs” column in the HOME page. The information provided includes the background of the safety re-assessment, scopes of re-assessment, the process and findings of the re-assessment, and compilation of the post-Fukushima countermeasures adopted by the international nuclear organizations or authorities. The public involvement, of course, is part of the contents. It comprises an e-mail box for submitting questions, frequently asked questions (FAQ), responses to the public opinions, presentation materials of Fukushima-related meetings. After completion of the first-stage comprehensive safety re-assessment report, a public meeting was held on May 31, 2011 in AEC Headquarters. The meeting with more than 100 participants was chaired by AEC Chairman Tsai with opening remarks by Prime Minister Wu and presentations made by AEC and Taipower staff. A forum on nuclear safety with 5 panelists and question and answer session were also arranged during the public meeting.  

Following the spirit of the safety re-assessment, public involvement is of AEC’s emphasis in the process of stress test peer review. After completion of the OECD/NEA peer review, a press conference was held on March 15, 2013 to answer questions from media. The final peer review report in English was posted on AEC website on May 3, 2013 and Chinese translation was released one month later. For the ENSREG peer review, both the English and Chinese versions of National Report and Licensee’s Reports were posted on the website for public comments. Besides, meeting with NGOs is scheduled during the visit of ENSREG peer review team to Taiwan.
